
 

 

 
 

  

 

Highways Committee 
 

Tuesday 20 March 2012 at 7.00 pm 
Committee Rooms 1, 2 and 3, Brent Town Hall, Forty 
Lane, Wembley, HA9 9HD 
 
 
Membership: 
 
Members alternates  
Councillors: Councillors:  
   
J Moher (Chair) Butt   
Powney (Vice-Chair) Crane   
Beswick John   
Jones R Moher   
Long Arnold   
 
 
For further information contact: Joe Kwateng,  Democratic Services Officer 
020 8937 1354, joe.kwateng@brent.gov.uk 
 
For electronic copies of minutes, reports and agendas, and to be alerted when the 
minutes of this meeting have been published visit www.brent.gov.uk/committees 
 
 
The press and public are welcome to attend this meeting 
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Agenda 
 
Introductions, if appropriate. 
 
Apologies for absence and clarification of alternate members 
 

Item Page 
 

1 Declarations of personal and prejudicial interests  
 

 

 Members are invited to declare at this stage of the meeting, any relevant 
financial or other interest in the items on this agenda. 
 

 

2 Minutes of the previous meeting  
 

1 - 6 

3 Matters arising (if any)  
 

 

4 Deputations  
 

 

5 Petitions  
 

 

 a) Petition - parking enforcement wardens outside Al Sadiq and Al 
Zahra Schools in Chevening Road 

 
b) Petition seeking the lifting of the special parking restrictions 

introduced each year within part of the KQ Controlled Parking Zone 
 
c) Petition seeking introduction of specific traffic calming measures in 

Brooksville Avenue 
 

 

6 Petition enforcement wardens outside Al Sadiq and Al Zahra 
Schools in Chevening Road  

 

7 - 16 

 This Report informs the Committee of a petition regarding parking 
enforcement vehicle deployed nearby to Al-Zahra and Al-Sadiq Islamic 
schools. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: Queens 
Park 

Contact Officer: David Thrale, Safer 
Streets 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5454  

   david.thrale@brent.gov.uk 
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7 Response to petition seeking the lifting of the special parking 
restrictions introduced each year within part of the KQ Controlled 
Parking Zone  

 

17 - 22 

 This report advises the Committee of a petition requesting an 
abandonment of the current arrangements so that visitors to the area 
during the periods of Ramadan and Muharram would be subject to the 
same parking controls that exist at other times during the year. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: Queens 
Park 

Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk 
 

 

8 Response to petition seeking introduction of specific traffic calming 
measures in Brooksville Avenue  

 

23 - 34 

 This report informs the committee of a petition seeking the introduction of 
specific traffic calming measures along Brooksville Avenue due to 
concerns about safety. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: Queens 
Park 

Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk 
 

 

9 Consultation on the possible introduction of a Controlled Parking 
Zone in association with the new Brent Civic Centre and other 
developments in Wembley  

 

35 - 50 

 This report outlines the results of consultation undertaken with residents 
and business in an area around the Civic Centre site, into the possible 
introduction of a Controlled Parking Zone (CPZ) into that area. The 
introduction of a CPZ would prioritise on-street parking space for 
residents and businesses and their visitors and afford protection against 
visitor (commuter) parking associated with the Civic Centre. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: Preston; All 
Wards 

Contact Officer: Hossein Amir-
Hosseini, Highways and Transportation 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5188  

   hossein.amirhosseini@brent.gov.uk 
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10 Report on progress of preparations for the management of traffic 
and parking in support of London 2012 Olympic events at Wembley 
Stadium and Arena  

 

51 - 64 

 This report provides an update on arrangements specifically for the 
management of traffic and parking during the games period for the events 
to be held at Wembley Stadium and Arena. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: All Wards Contact Officer: Tim Jackson, 
Transportation Unit 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5151  

   tim.jackson@brent.gov.uk 
 

 

11 Consultation on Harlesden Town Centre scheme proposals  
 

65 - 76 

 This report informs members of the results of the recent public 
consultation on the Harlesden Town Centre “Major Scheme”.  Transport 
for London’s (major scheme) funding regime provides an opportunity for 
Council’s to develop and implement schemes to improve the operation 
and appearance of town centres so as to support the vibrancy and vitality 
of those town centres. 
 

 

 Ward Affected: Harlesden Contact Officer: Hossein Amir-
Hosseini, Highways and Transportation 

 

   Tel: 020 8937 5188  

   hossein.amirhosseini@brent.gov.uk 
 

 

13 Any Other Urgent Business   

 Notice of items to be raised under this heading must be given in writing to 
the Democratic Services Manager or his representative before the 
meeting in accordance with Standing Order 64. 
 

 

14 Date of Next Meeting  
 

 

 The date of next meeting of the Highways Committee will be confirmed 
after the Annual meeting of the Council in May 2012. 

 

 

� Please remember to SWITCH OFF your mobile phone during the meeting. 
• The meeting room is accessible by lift and seats will be provided for 

members of the public. 
• Toilets are available on the second floor. 
• Catering facilities can be found on the first floor near The Paul Daisley 

Hall. 
• A public telephone is located in the foyer on the ground floor, opposite the 

Porters’ Lodge 
 


